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As members of the Maryland Collaborative to Reduce College Drinking and Related Problems, 

and as leaders of colleges and universities across the state, we are writing to express our strong 

support of HB463, the Maryland Health Equity Resource Act.  This legislation would increase the 

state alcohol tax by a penny per dollar to fund Health Equity Resource Communities (HERCs), 

which research has shown, is one of the most effective ways to reduce excessive alcohol use, 

especially among young people. These HERCs will receive funds to support programs that seek to 

reduce health inequities based on race, ethnicity, disability, and geographic location.   

 

Following the state’s alcohol sales tax increase in 2011, Maryland saw a 26 percent drop in 

underage drinking and a 28% drop in underage binge drinking.1 The number of alcohol-positive 

drivers between the ages of 15 and 34 on Maryland’s roadways fell by 12 percent.2 A systematic 

review of 50 studies support these results, finding that increased prices and taxes of alcoholic 

beverages were associated with decreased alcohol-related harms, including violence, suicide, 

motor-vehicle crashes, sexually-transmitted diseases, drug use, and crime.3 Furthermore, research 

among college students has found higher beer taxes to be associated with reductions in several 

indicators of violence, including damaging property, getting into a fight or argument, and sexually 

being taken advantage of or taking advantage of someone else.4 We are pleased that Maryland has 

made such progress in reducing the prevalence and impact of underage drinking in previous years, 

and with your support, HB463 will ensure that these improvements continue in future years while 

also generating funds through the sales tax increase to reduce health disparities in our state. 

 

Our state takes well-justified pride in its commitment to education. Our students come to 

college with high hopes and dreams; excessive drinking and its related harms can deter the 

fulfillment of those dreams. Please vote in favor of HB463 and support the health, safety, and 

success of our college students. 

 

Sincerely, 
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